JAMES T. ALTON MIDDLE SCHOOL

SITE BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL MEETING

December 13, 2005

The James T. Alton Middle School Site Based Decision-Making Council was called to order at 4:01 PM.  Roger Biggs served as the Facilitator; Mary Lou Emerine was the Resource Person.  Those present were Jama P. Bennett, Mary Lou Emerine, Nicole Kenline, Roger Biggs, and Anthony McCormick.  Dianne Johnson was absent.  

#05-0035 – Nicole Kenline made the motion to accept the minutes from the November  8th, 2005 meeting as presented to council, seconded by Anthony McCormick.

VOTE:  Consensus/Unanimous

Visitors were welcomed to the meeting.        

COMMENTS ON THE AGENDA – None

COMMITTEE REPORTS – None  

OLD BUSINESS – An accident report for the past month was sent home to council members prior to the meeting for their review.  Ms. Bennett asked if there were any questions council had on the student accident summary.  There were none.

Ms. Bennett discussed with council members ideas shared at the last PTSP meeting to get parents more involved.  An informational newsletter will be sent home with the next report card.  The letter will give the website link explaining what PTSP is and the officers needed.  PTSP is also working on a Purpose and Vision statement.  An RSVP letter will go home with students the third nine weeks to invite parents to the next meeting.       

NEW BUSINESS – Ms. Bennett sent a JTA school report card and the expanded report card home for council members to review prior to the meeting.  She ask if there were any questions or comments, there were none  

Kathy Barnes, science department chairperson, gave an overview from a handout to council members of the science data analysis.  The improvement plan includes Open Response done at least once a week.  Seventh grade teachers are keeping a chart of the Core Content and checking it off when objectives are covered.  Close collaboration about content is being covered.  The development of lesson plans an realignment of curriculum are needed.  The Science Department is also working at developing a “Survivor Game” as a review before testing.    

Mary Lou Emerine presented to council an overview of Practical Living and Vocational studies data analysis.  Students are given more open response questions.  ThinkLink scoring is being mastered or at least partially mastered by students.

Jeff Lowman shared with council members information from the Arts & Humanities data analysis.  The focus will be on vocational and instructional strategies.  Students will be covering a variety of different learning styles.  Students will be continuing with review of dance, survivors and a trip to Mr. Gatti’s for career information.  PE students will write open responses on each Monday and Friday.  

Mr. Witham presented an overview to council members involving more arts & humanities data analysis.  Student test scores are up as are the number of proficient and distinguished writers.  Survivor games will be conducted before testing as a review again this year.  More open response writing will be practiced.  The Four Column method is listed on the classroom wall and documented in lesson plans.

Ms. Bennett informed council members about the N.H. Science Center Discovery Van visit to the school.  Ms. Barnes scheduled the entire study body to view the hands on Discovery Van.  Due to snow the 8th graders were left out; however, they will be rescheduled after the Christmas break.

Ms. Bennett presented to council members miscellaneous upcoming dates and activities.  January 26 & 28 Mary Lou Emerine and Mary Baptiste will be hosting the Governor’s cup at JT Alton.  The Schools to Watch site visit will be January 24 &25.  Representatives will be here verifying information submitted previously. 

PERSONNEL – Thomas Reed, third shift custodian resigned effective December 31st, 2005.  Alice Rector, media specialist, will resign the week of records day.  Positions will be posted and interviews will be scheduled.

The next Site Based Council meeting is scheduled for Tuesday January 10th, 2006 at 4PM.  Nicole Kenline will serve as Facilitator; Mary Lou Emerine will serve as Resource Person.

#05-0036 – Roger Biggs made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Mary Lou Emerine.

VOTE:  Consensus/Unanimous

______________________________                                   ____________________________     

Jama P. Bennett, Principal                                                     Roger Biggs, Facilitator

